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This letter is to inform you that the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) has issued you 
a Notice of Civil Penalty Assessment and Order (Notice), including a $60,948 civil penalty for violations 
of Oregon's hazardous wa�te and solid waste rules. Specifically, between July 2015 and July 2017, you 
accepted fourteen shipments of chlorinated solvent waste, a listed hazardous waste, from a generator for 
transport without a uniform hazardous waste manifest. You transported the shipments of chlorinated 
solvent waste to a treatment, storage and disposal facility in Idaho, where it was improperly disposed. In 

' addition, the Notice cites you for operating a solid waste transfer facility without a DEQ-issued permit. 
At your facility located at 3950 NW Yeon Avenue in Portland, you accept shipments of both solid and 
hazardous waste, which you manage on-site during the course of transport and ship on to treatment, 
storage and disposal facilities. 

DEQ's rules establish strict requirements for the accumulation, storage, handling and disposal of 
hazardous waste to ensure the protection of public health and the environment. Your failure to comply 
with hazardous waste rules posed a risk to human health and the environment. More specifically, the 
improper management and transport for disposal of fourteen shipments of chlorinated solvent waste­
which contained dichloromethane ( also known as methylene chloride) and methanol-posed a risk to 
human health and the environment especially to personnel that may have come into contact with methylene 
chloride and methanol vapors. DEQ appreciates your efforts to prevent the violation from being repeated 
by working with the generator in November 201 7 to prepare a revised waste profile and a sample 
uniform hazardous waste form to be used by the generator for the chlorinated solvent waste. DEQ 
considered these efforts when determining the amount of civil penalty. 

Operating without a solid waste transfer facility permit also presents a risk to the environment because 
without a permit and associated design and construction plan and operations plan, DEQ cannot ensure 
that you have adequate protections in place. 
































